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Church and Parish Office:  
300 State Road Å West Grove, PA  19390  

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:00 am-4:00 pm 

Email: abvm@comcast.net 

Web: assumptionbvmwestgrove.org  

Facebook: ABVM Parish Community, West Grove, PA 

Twitter: @ABVM_WestGrove 
 

Weekend Mass Times  
Saturday: 4:30 pm  

Sunday: 8:00 am, 10:00 am,  12:00 pm Masses  
 

Daily Mass Schedule 
6:30 am - Monday, Wednesday, Thursday 

8:15 am - Tuesday, Friday 
 

Eucharistic Adoration  
After morning Mass, Monday through Friday, until 7 pm  

ABVM Adoration Chapel 
No adoration on public holidays or snow days.  

November 19, 2017  
33rd Sunday of Ordinary Time 

Pastor é..é.éReverend Scott D. Brockson 
                                    padrescott96@aol.com 
 
 
 

Pastor  Emerituséé.é..Rev. Msgr. John Graf 
 
 

In Residence é.éRev. Msgr. Frank Depman 
                                   
 

Deacons é.ééé..Deacon Thomas Hannan 
                            Deacon Michael DeGrasse 
                                   
Operations Manager é.ééMary Rose Edmonds 
 

Parish Office Staff éé..ééDonna Brumbaugh 
                                            Ann Caruso 
 
Parish Office  (Ph) 610-869-2722, (fax) 610-869-3252 
                                                      

  
 

School Principal é.éééééDanielle White 
                                 principal@abvmschoolwg.us 
 

School Office  (Ph) 610-869-9576, (fax) 610-869-4049 

 
Coordinator of Religious Education (CRE) ééé 
                                          Teresa Leszczynski 
                          abvmfaithformation@gmail.com
  

Religious Education Office .é...(Ph) 610-869-8575 

 
Music Director é.ééééé....Kevin Myers 
       kevin.myers@assumptionbvmwestgrove.org 

 
 

 

Facilities Requestééabvmfacilities@gmail.com 

 
Sacraments and Devotions 

   
Baptism: Sundays at 1:30 pm in Church (bimonthly) 

 
 

Matrimony: Engaged couples are asked to meet with 
parish priest at least six months prior to the wedding 
and enroll in a marriage-prep program. 

 
 

Reconciliation: (Church) Saturdays, 11:00 am-12:15 pm  
 
 

Rosary: Wednesdays, 6:30 pm (Church)  
 
 

Bulletin: Submit articles by 8:00 am on Thursday for 
publication the following week. Submit to the Parish 
Office or email DonnaABVM@comcast.net 
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 Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
 Included in this bulletin is a summary of the financial report for the fiscal year which ended on 
June 30, 2017.  Every parish in the Archdiocese of Philadelphia is required to submit a detailed report 
for review by the Finance Office.  Parishes also are expected to submit to an audit of their finances 
every few years.  We expect to have an audit within the next year.   
 

One of the five precepts of the Church which apply to every adult Catholic is to support the 
needs of the Church.  The importance of this precept to the Churchôs mission is revealed in our financial 
report, which indicates that 72% of parish income in the last fiscal year was donated as a Sunday 
contribution.  Another 17% was donated through the Parish Appeal and other collections to support the 
parish, such as Christmas and Easter flowers and holy days of obligation.  Thus, 89% of the money 
needed to support our ministry as a parish was received as donations by parishioners to the collection 
basket, by electronic transfer, and by mail.  From a material perspective, we are able to do what we do 
as Assumption BVM Parish because of the consistent, generous giving by so many parishioners.  
Congratulate and pat yourself on your back for your faithfulness! 

 
In the last few years we have gone from a situation of annual deficit spending to a small surplus.  

Based on where we were a few years ago a surplus in the last fiscal year of $35,214 is heartening.  But 
my Operations Manager reminds me that it is not much compared to the overall budget.  A significant 
failure in equipment or building structure would quickly wipe it out.  This is why we need to build up a 
reserve fund for the day when we will face a major unexpected repair.  Moreover, we have a significant 
parish debt.  As of June 30, 2017 we owed $1,737,400 in principal and interest on the new church, and 
$38,345 in past due archdiocesan bills. 

 
The parish contribution to ABVM School increased last fiscal year over the previous year by 

$38,603.  The total financial support for the school was $229,995.  As you can see by the financial 
report, this included an infusion of $70,000 into the school account to cover teachersô salaries.  Bills 
paid for the school by the parish amounted to $159,995.  The increased expense every year to provide 
a Catholic elementary education for a decreasing number of students is a major concern to me and the 
members of the Finance Council.  However, we are committed to continuing to invest a significant 
amount of money into Catholic education because we believe that it provides a good return on 
investment.  The recent surveys which were completed by over 200 parishioners indicates that there is 
majority support for Catholic elementary education in our community.  It is one of the best ways that we 
can help parents to raise their children in the Catholic faith.  But we need to make sure that Catholic 
education will remain a financially viable option in the future for those parents who want it for their 
children.  This is why we are working with other parishes in our area and The Catholic Foundation for 
Elementary Education in Chester County to plan for the future and make this possible. 

 
Once again, thank you for your generous support.  A parish is not about money but about doing 

the works of Jesus.  Money is a means of helping us to do these works.  I am a steward of what you 
entrust to Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary Parish, and on behalf of our Finance Council and 
excellent staff, pledge that with Godôs help we will continue to be prudent and transparent in the 
management of our temporal resources. 

 

Sincerely Yours in Christ, 

Father Scott 
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 Live the Liturgy 
 

Every one of Godôs children is a unique creation with 
talents and gifts that are found in no one else. Each of us 
is asked to bring our special ñtwistò to life and to living the 
Gospel, leaving our impact on the world in a way that no 
one else can. Are we ever afraid to use our gifts or to be 
who we are? Fear can cripple us and prevent us from 
discovering the profound and creative ways in which we 
can become the person God meant us to be. We like our 
comfort zones and do not like to be stretched and 
challenged. Yet this is necessary if we are going to 
produce the fruit we are capable of producing and live the 
radical message of the Gospel. For serious Christians, the 
status quo has got to go! 
 
 

Questions of the Week 
 

Matthew 25:14-30 or 25:14-15, 19-21: How do you know 
if you have been a ñgood and faithful servantò of the Lord? 
 
Proverbs 31:10-13, 19-20, 30-31: Why do you think this 
Jewish wisdom writer talks about the value and virtues of 
ña worthy wifeò? 
 
1 Thessalonians 5:1-6: What do you do to maintain a 
focus on the eventual return of Christ? 

Please Pray   

For Our  

Military  

 
 
 
 
 

 

Public Prayer Request  
 
 

Name: _______________________________________ 
 
 

Requester/Phone:______________________________ 
 

Requests will be printed in the bulletin for one month and military 
prayers for six months.  You may renew as often as you wish. 

33rd Sunday of Ordinary Time 
November 19, 2017 

 

Rest in Peace 
 
 

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let  
perpetual light shine upon them.  May their souls and all 

the souls of the faithful departed rest in peace. 
 

Millicent Fisher 
Daniel Rahme 
Theresa Skelton 

 ˓HM1 Matthew Rosenberg  

 ˓2 LT Niccolo Iacovelli 

 ˓AB Brandon Narkin and      
   FLT 601/602 Lackland AFB  
 ˓Cadet Jacqueline Brattan  

 ˓PO Daniel Carr 

 ˓PVT Charlie Harrison  

 ˓PFC Daniel Engberg  

 ˓SGT R.C. Gosselin 

 ˓LT Connor Dunleavy  

1˓st ID HHBN & Coalition  

M˓AJ Sean McEntee 

L˓TC Don McDannald  

 ˓SGT Andrew Wolfe 

 ˓MAJ Michael Berk  

 ˓FS3 Cody Liebeskind 

 ˓SGT James McWilliams 

 ˓MAJ Nicholas Beamer 

 ˓SPC Thomas Wolfe  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Please remember to pray for those in need of hope and healing. 

Mary, Health of the Sick, pray for them. 
 
 
 

Lisa Erling Vito, Ed Painter, Heather Jester, Jones Family, 
M.J., Natalie Gillin Heisler, Nancy Larkin, Elaine Weber, 
Michelle Smith, Fabiola Matalonis, John & Liz Yeager, Kevin 
McGonigle, Dell Coller, Margaret Shillingford, Cheryl Sedlak, 
Yvonne Beaudet, Charles Koslowsky, John & Joann George, 
Julie OôConnell, Dennis Kelleher, Bill & Eleanor Sauerwine, 
Aria Toner, Jean Mariano, Chloe Genther, Devon Bartholf, 
Maria Kilgore, Mary Grofasik, Debbie Robinson, Jim Groome, 
Tony McGinley, Kathleen & James Maccari, Gary Barber, 
Kathy Stankiewicz, Diane Edgington, John Jones, Karen 
Craig, Luke Ramowski, Philip Caruso, Dorothy Duffy, Tim G., 
Landon Copare, Kathy Corby, Shirley Pusak, Ryan Coyle, 
Msgr. John Graf, Susan Sebastian, Sanali Maulak, Laura & 
Rose Watts, Philip & Brenda Budzynski, Betty Anne Silva, 
Louann Armstrong, Debbie Scott, Patti Bubel, McNeil Family, 
Ann Sorace, Jane & Tom Littleton, Visitation Prayer Intentions 

Requests  

 

Baptisms 
 
 

On Sunday, November 12, 2017, the following child was 
 welcomed into our Parish Family:  

 

Mia Susan DeSimone 

 

       Words to Ponder 
 

�³�<�R�X���P�X�V�W���D�F�F�H�S�W���\�R�X�U���F�U�R�V�V�����L�I���\�R�X���E�H�D�U���L�W�� 
�F�R�X�U�D�J�H�R�X�V�O�\�����L�W���Z�L�O�O���F�D�U�U�\���\�R�X���W�R���+�H�D�Y�H�Q���´ 

 

         ~ Saint John Marie Vianney 


